
March 15, 2021 

 

New England Association of City and Town Clerks (NEACTC) and the New England Municipal Clerks 
Institute and Academy (NEMCIA) are proud to announce learning opportunities and scholarships for 
NEACTC members!  Learning is tough right now; clerks are busy, municipalities are financially 
challenged, and in person NEMCIA is cancelled for the second year in a row.  Yet we know clerks crave 
professional development, networking opportunities and conversations with other clerks.  We are 
excited to provide some opportunities to our New England members.  Please check out the options 
below and contact us with any questions.   

 Live Webinar:  A free webinar to 100 NEACTC members – first come, first serve.  This two-hour 
course is slated for June 18 and will award 1 CMC/MMC point. Watch for announcements from 
NEACTC about this event! 

 NEMCIA 2021 offerings: Go to NEMCIA.org and click on “On Demand Courses and Webinars, 
2021”.  On Demand courses to take anytime, at your own pace.  Each $60 two-hour course 
worth 1 CMC/MMC point. 

 July Zoom Live Webinars:  Every Thursday 1-3pm, descriptions are on the website here 
(visioneerlearning.com/pages/zoom-webinars). Each 2-hour webinar, for $60 each, awards 1 
CMC/MMC point. 
 

Announcing Scholarships: 

NEACTC and NEMCIA have pooled resources and are offering a total of $10,000 in scholarships. This will 
initially award $90 per person towards NEMCIA’s on demand courses and webinars mentioned ($60 
each).   

 Must be a current member of NEACTC (check your membership status at newenglandclerks.org) 
 You will register online for courses; you must pay in full.  Scholarship will be reimbursement. 
 Scholarships available through November 1, 2021 or until funding runs-out on a first 

applied basis. 
 You will find the application at NEMCIA.org, Register Tab, 2021 Scholarship Application 

 
We truly hope to see you in person – maybe at the annual conference in November, or next summer 
when NEMCIA is back to in person learning.  In the meantime, check out these offerings by going to 
NEMCIA.ORG   If you have any questions please reach out to me, NEMCIA Chair: tborst@thetfordvt.gov 
 
Tracy Borst 
NEMCIA Chair 
Town Clerk, Thetford VT 
802-785-2922 x100 


